
 

 

TRACT 37655 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
August 10, 2005, situated in Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,097,865.00 and Y = 628,313.00; thence North 11,469.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,097,865.00 and Y = 639,782.00; thence 
East 18,100.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,115,965.00 and 
Y = 639,782.00; thence South 6,177.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,115,965.00 Y = 633,605.00; thence North 89 degrees 57 minutes 25 
seconds West 10,666.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,105,299.00 and Y = 633,613.00; thence South 02 degrees 42 minutes 11 
seconds East 5,258.85 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,105,547.00 and Y = 628,360.00; thence South 00 degrees 16 minutes 48 
seconds West 47.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,105,546.77 
and Y = 628,313.00; thence West 7,681.77 to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 207 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: HAROLD J. ANDERSON, INC. 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 207 Tract Number: 37655 
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TRACT 37656 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
August 10, 2005, situated in Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,116,140.00 and Y = 628,305.00; thence North 89 degrees 42 minutes 
09 seconds West 2,396.03 feet to a point on the East line of State Lease 
No. 18152 having Coordinates of X = 2,113,744.00 and Y = 628,317.44; 
thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 18152 the following 
courses: North 23.76 feet, West 1,172.90 feet, and South 17.67 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,112,571.10 and Y = 628,323.53; thence 
North 89 degrees 42 minutes 09 seconds West 7,024.19 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,105,547.00 and Y = 628,360.00; thence North 02 
degrees 42 minutes 11 seconds West 5,258.85 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,105,299.00 and Y = 633,613.00; thence South 89 
degrees 57 minutes 25 seconds East 10,666.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,115,965.00 and Y = 633,605.00; thence South 01 
degrees 53 minutes 28 seconds East 5,302.89 feet to the point of 
beginning, containing approximately 37 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LEE ABER 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 37 Tract Number: 37656 
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TRACT 37657 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
August 10, 2005, situated in Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,116,140.00 and Y = 628,305.00; thence North 01 degrees 53 minutes 
28 seconds West 5,302.89 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,115,965.00 and Y = 633,605.00; thence North 89 degrees 28 minutes 08 
seconds East 5,286.23 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,121,251.00 and Y = 633,654.00; thence North 89 degrees 31 minutes 10 
seconds East 5,246.18 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,126,497.00 and Y = 633,698.00; thence South 01 degrees 45 minutes 14 
seconds East 4,966.33 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,126,649.00 and Y = 628,734.00; thence South 88 degrees 44 minutes 45 
seconds West 5,345.28 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,121,305.00 and Y = 628,617.00; thence South 86 degrees 32 minutes 35 
seconds West 5,174.41 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 56 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LEE ABER 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 

 9

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 56 Tract Number: 37657 
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TRACT 37658 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
August 10, 2005, situated in Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,116,140.00 and Y = 628,305.00; thence North 86 degrees 32 minutes 
35 seconds East 5,174.41 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,121,305.00 and Y = 628,617.00; thence North 88 degrees 44 minutes 45 
seconds East 5,345.28 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,126,649.00 and Y = 628,734.00; thence South 00 degrees 41 minutes 52 
seconds East 5,337.40 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,126,714.00 and Y = 623,397.00; thence South 88 degrees 57 minutes 01 
seconds West 5,348.90 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,121,366.00 and Y = 623,299.00; thence South 86 degrees 11 minutes 36 
seconds West 5,211.50 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,116,166.00 and Y = 622,953.00; thence North 00 degrees 16 minutes 42 
seconds West 5,352.06 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 48 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LEE ABER 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 48 Tract Number: 37658 
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TRACT 37659 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
August 10, 2005, situated in Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,116,140.00 and Y = 628,305.00; thence South 00 degrees 16 minutes 
42 seconds East 5,352.06 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,116,166.00 and Y = 622,953.00; thence North 88 degrees 34 minutes 27 
seconds West 5,264.63 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,110,903.00 and Y = 623,084.00; thence South 89 degrees 33 minutes 10 
seconds West 5,382.16 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,105,521.00 and Y = 623,042.00; thence North 00 degrees 16 minutes 48 
seconds East 5,318.06 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,105,547.00 and Y = 628,360.00; thence South 89 degrees 42 minutes 09 
seconds East 7,024.19 feet to a point on the West line of State Lease No. 
18152 having Coordinates of X = 2,112,571.10 and Y = 628,323.53; thence 
along the boundary of said State Lease No. 18152 the following courses: 
South 2,281.83 feet, East 1,172.90 feet, and North 2,275.74 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,113,744.00 and Y = 628,317.44; thence 
South 89 degrees 42 minutes 09 seconds East 2,396.03 feet to the point of 
beginning, containing approximately 47 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LEE ABER 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 47 Tract Number: 37659 
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TRACT 37660 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
August 10, 2005, situated in Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,116,189.39 and Y = 617,793.51; thence South 89 degrees 42 minutes 
04 seconds West 5,275.46 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,110,914.00 and Y = 617,766.00; thence South 89 degrees 58 minutes 43 
seconds West 5,378.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,105,536.00 and Y = 617,764.00; thence North 00 degrees 09 minutes 46 
seconds West 5,278.02 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,105,521.00 and Y = 623,042.00; thence North 89 degrees 33 minutes 10 
seconds East 5,382.16 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,110,903.00 and Y = 623,084.00; thence South 88 degrees 34 minutes 27 
seconds East 5,264.63 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,116,166.00 and Y = 622,953.00; thence South 00 degrees 15 minutes 35 
seconds East 5,159.54 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 18 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LEE ABER 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 18 Tract Number: 37660 
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TRACT 37661 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
August 10, 2005, situated in Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,116,189.39 and Y = 617,793.51; thence North 00 degrees 15 minutes 
35 seconds West 5,159.54 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,116,166.00 and Y = 622,953.00; thence North 86 degrees 11 minutes 36 
seconds East 5,211.50 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,121,366.00 and Y = 623,299.00; thence North 88 degrees 57 minutes 01 
second East 5,348.90 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,126,714.00 and Y = 623,397.00; thence South 00 degrees 14 minutes 20 
seconds West 5,276.05 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,126,692.00 and Y = 618,121.00; thence South 88 degrees 59 minutes 02 
seconds West 5,300.83 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,121,392.00 and Y = 618,027.00; thence South 87 degrees 25 minutes 49 
seconds West 5,207.84 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 68 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LEE ABER 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 68 Tract Number: 37661 
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TRACT 37662 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
August 10, 2005, situated in Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,116,189.39 and Y = 617,793.51; thence North 87 degrees 25 minutes 
49 seconds East 5,207.84 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,121,392.00 and Y = 618,027.00; thence North 88 degrees 59 minutes 02 
seconds East 5,300.83 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,126,692.00 and Y = 618,121.00; thence South 00 degrees 22 minutes 15 
seconds East 5,274.10 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,126,726.15 and Y = 612,847.01; thence South 89 degrees 57 minutes 24 
seconds West 5,290.15 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,121,436.00 and Y = 612,843.00; thence South 86 degrees 10 minutes 54 
seconds West 5,255.67 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,116,192.00 and Y = 612,493.00; thence North 00 degrees 01 minute 41 
seconds West 5,300.51 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 69 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LEE ABER 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 69 Tract Number: 37662 
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TRACT 37663 - Ouachita Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
August 10, 2005, situated in Ouachita Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,116,192.00 and Y = 612,493.00; thence North 86 degrees 10 minutes 
54 seconds East 5,255.67 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,121,436.00 and Y = 612,843.00; thence North 89 degrees 57 minutes 24 
seconds East 5,290.15 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,126,726.15 and Y = 612,847.01; thence South 00 degrees 22 minutes 15 
seconds East 5,229.12 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,126,760.00 and Y = 607,618.00; thence South 89 degrees 14 minutes 33 
seconds West 5,295.46 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,121,465.00 and Y = 607,548.00; thence South 85 degrees 38 minutes 01 
second West 5,306.40 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,116,174.00 and Y = 607,144.00; thence North 00 degrees 11 minutes 34 
seconds East 5,349.03 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 123 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: LEE ABER 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 123 Tract Number: 37663 
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TRACT 37664 - Pointe Coupee and St. Landry Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description the title of which vests in 
the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
August 10, 2005, situated in Pointe Coupee and St. Landry Parishes, 
Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,855,613.00 and Y = 737,697.00; thence 
East 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,874,093.00 and 
Y = 737,697.00; thence South 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,874,093.00 and Y = 719,217.00; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,855,613.00 and Y = 719,217.00; thence 
North 18,480.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 
790 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: LOUISIANA ONSHORE EXPLORATION, L.L.C. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 
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Acre 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 790 Tract Number: 37664 


